

מידע להורים

בטיחות היילוד

Information for Parents Newborn Safety

General safety instructions:

- The newborn must be under close supervision at all times! **Do not leave the newborn alone.** Not even for a few minutes.
- Do not leave the newborn outside the bassinet. The safest place to take care of the newborn is in his bassinet.
- If the newborn is in an incubator, do not remove him from and/or return him to the incubator without the assistance of the nurse.
- Do not talk on your mobile phone when holding the newborn. Do not place your mobile phone in the bassinet.
- Do not drink hot beverages near the newborn.
- The newborn may be transported and transferred from one location to another only when he is in the bassinet.
- Do not feed the newborn while transporting him in the bassinet.
- It is important to ask the staff for help transporting the newborn, if you feel dizzy or weak.

During breast / bottle feeding, make sure:

- To stay fully alert.
- To feed the newborn only while sitting down.
- To return the newborn to his bassinet after the feeding; he must not be left in the mother's bed.

In order to avoid slipping:

- Pay attention to the cautionary sign indicating a wet floor when the ward is being cleaned.
- Pay attention to the wet floor when leaving the ward, etc.
- It is recommended to wear flat, comfortable shoes.
- Do not wear shoes made of plastic.

When you put the infant in the bassinet,

compare the name on the bassinet with the name written on the infant's ID bracelet. Every time the infant is taken out of or brought back to the Department of Newborns, please make sure that the nurse checks the full name and the number on the ID bracelet, together with you.

Prepared by: Sigal Mizrachi – Director of Nursing in the Mother and Infant Wing

Tsipi Sivan – Nurse Coordinator, Professional Nursing Procedures and Guidelines